18th October 2005

Graham Cornish

NCN Project Manager

Devon County Council

Environment Directorate

Civic Centre

Barnstaple

EX31 1EA

Cycle Network: missing link near Croyde

Dear Graham

Following our discussions at the Cycle Forum on 13th October, I explain some of the points I was suggesting.  I am heartened to see good progress on possibilities for cycling and in North Devon we certainly have some wonderful facilities.

To get the full value of networks, quality and coherence are required.  Good progress is being made on the former but there is scope on the latter.  The most useful link that could be provided in North Devon would be one from Braunton to Croyde, reasons and relevant information as follows.

1. This route already carries many cyclists and has the potential for many more.

2. The roadway in spite of a 40mph limit is busy in summer and intimidating to many cyclists.

3. NCN27 is at Putsborough and Braunton: Croyde would be a direct and attractive link.

4. Within Croyde traffic speeds are lower and roads more equitably shared (20mph?).

5. Combas Lane, suitably designated, can provide a route from Croyde to Putsborough.

6. A true coastal route for Devon Coast to Coast would add to its attractiveness.

7. The County Council should be promoting ways of getting to the coast without a car.

8. Such developments can help reduce the county’s CO2 emissions. 

9. Access would be possible to the Biosphere Reserve.

10. Sections of the coast path at present on the road could be made safe and pleasant.

11. It would be a showcase route with some of Devon’s finest views.

12. Local parish councils are enthusiastic and some landowners approachable.

Some practicalities.

1. There is a wide path above the road from Saunton Sands Hotel to the point at Downend.

2. Gradients are not excessive but would require thought, especially leaving Croyde.

3. East of the hotel in Saunton one side of the road is fields, minimising effects on property.

4. A bridleway exists from Saunton Court towards Braunton Great Field.

5. Rights of way cross the Great Field, though they have recently been modified.

Any route would have to be direct, continuous and safe.  There is value in having a selection of routes as in most cases cyclists have to return to their starting point.

Mike Harrison

Reply:  Difficult and expensive, County priorities now urban cycling.

Return comment: Special project could attract funding.  Should be providing alternatives to car to help with seasonal coastal congestion and reduce CO2 emissions.

